
                                 National Transportation Safety Board 

                                                          Washington, DC 20594 
 
 
 
 

Office of Highway Safety 

         January 22, 2024

Sergeant Curt Raine 
Vehicular Crimes Unit 
Arizona Department of Public Safety 
P.O. Box 6638, Mail Drop 3100 
Phoenix, AZ 85008-6638 

RE: Fatal Crash between a Pickup Truck and a Group of Bicyclists, 
Goodyear, AZ on February 25, 2023, on South Cotton Lane, in 
Goodyear, Maricopa County, Arizona: NTSB#: HWY23FH008 

Sergeant Raine, 

The NTSB’s draft factual reports and attachments for the above referenced 
investigation are ready for your technical review. The NTSB shares factual information 
gathered during our investigation with the investigating law enforcement agency and 
requests that as the Goodyear Arizona Police Department representative party 
member, that you review the factual information as part of this technical review to also 
verify the accuracy and completeness of the information to the best of your knowledge. 
In addition to any comments, you may have on the draft reports, please also indicate 
whether you believe any additional information is needed to complete the factual 
record. 

Please submit your technical review comments by no later than Monday, February 5, 
2024. The NTSB will review all party member comments and provide written summary 
of the disposition of those comments, including whether any report changes will be 
made. Please remember that draft factual reports are for official use only until released 
in the NTSB public docket. 

The documents are attached to the same email as this document was sent. 

Sincerely, 

 
Brian Bragonier 
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Lead Investigator 
Office of Highway Safety, NTSB 


